

May 17, 2021

Lake County Dept. of Community Development

Attn: Katherine Schaefers, Assistant Planner 255 N. Forbes St. Lakeport, CA 95453

RE: Little High Valley Project

Dear Ms. Katherine Schaefers

Thank you for your project notification letter dated May 7, 2021, regarding cultural information on or near the proposed 17870 Little High Valley Rd., Lower Lake, Lake County. We appreciate your effort to contact us.

The Habematolel Pomo Cultural Resources Department has reviewed the project and concluded that it is not within the aboriginal territories of the Habematolel Pomo of Upper Lake. Therefore, we respectively decline any comment on this project. However, based on the information provided, please defer correspondence to the following:

Koi Nation of Northern California Attn: Dino Beltran, Tribal Historic Preservation Officer (THPO) P.O. Box 3162 Santa Rosa, CA 95402 dbeltran@koination.com

Please refer to identification number HP-20210512-02 in any future correspondence with Habematolel Pomo of Upper Lake concerning this project.

Thank you for providing us with this notice and the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,

Tribal Historic Preservation Officer

HABEMATOLEL POMO OF UPPER LAKE

P: 707.900.6923

F: 707.275.0757

P.O. Box 516 Upper Lake, CA 95485

Eric Porter

From: Michael Rivera <mlrivera@middletownrancheria.com>

Sent: Monday, October 23, 2023 4:09 PM

To: Eric Porter

Cc: Andrew Amelung; Katherine Schaefers

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: UP 21-07 Little High Valley Farms - follow up

Good Afternoon Eric,

I met with the applicant on site, and surveyed the Project area. Middletown Rancheria has no comments at this time. If you have any further questions, don't hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully,

Michael Rivera Jr.

Middletown Rancheria Tribal Historic Preservation Officer PO Box 1035 Middletown, CA 95461

Office: (707) 987-1315 Cell: (707) 802-8893 Fax: (707) 987-9091

Email: mlrivera@middletownrancheria.com

CONFIDENTIAL: This message is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, publication, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone and destroy the original message. Thank you.

On Mon, Aug 21, 2023 at 2:27 PM Eric Porter < Eric.Porter@lakecountyca.gov wrote:

Good afternoon Michael,

I'm assisting the cannabis team with some applications. The project "UP 21-07", Little High Valley Road, is apparently within your area of interest according to a 2021 email received by the County.

This application has gone through four or five planners, and I don't see anything that says that a consultation was held on this one.

I don't think the CEQA documents were uploaded to the State Clearinghouse; I searched back to Jan. 1, 2021 – the application was submitted to the County on Feb. 10, 2021.

Let me know if you still want to hold Consultation and I will schedule it. Also, some Tribes like to have the applicant present – if this is what you want, please let me know, otherwise I'll just invite you assuming you still want to hold consultation of course.

Take care,

Eric Porter

